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1. Decisions or consultations sought this week 
There are 0 decision(s) or consultation(s) sought this week. 
For upcoming advice to be delivered in the next month please refer to section 5. 

 

2. Updates for Hon Chris Bishop, Minister of Housing  
 
Social Services and Community Committee Hearings 
 
On 18 September the Social Services and Community Committee considered the petition of Joseph 
Griffen seeking work to stop on a development to build 20 homes at 134 Port Street East in 
Feilding. Daniel Soughtton, DCE Central and local regional director Graeme Broderick appeared for 
Kāinga Ora. The petitioner has concerns about the impact of the development on nearby property 
values and the development not being notified by the local authority. Members asked a range of 
questions including the level of community consultation. Kāinga Ora have an agreement with GL 
Corporation Limited that confirms our intention to purchase 20 homes for social housing once 
completed. Once the contractual conditions were met Kāinga Ora engaged with the community and 
addressed the concerns and questions raised. 
  
On 25 September the Committee heard from petitioner Veronica Turketo, and Marie Olsen, 
Whangārei District Councillor, seeking to stop the social housing development in the Kensington 
area of Whangarei. Caroline Butterworth, DCE Northland/Auckland and local regional director Jeff 
Murray represented Kāinga Ora. Questions from members centred on the accessibility of the 
homes being delivered and intensification. Originally seven redevelopment projects were proposed. 
Four have since been built, one is underway, two projects, which were of the greatest concern to 
the community are not proceeding, and one is under assessment. Feedback about the design and 
quality of the completed homes is positive. 
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3. Updates for Hon Tama Potaka, Associate Minister of Housing 
No updates this week.  
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